On 26th November 2014, D/Sqt Munro and DSC Johnson met with Tim Hawkes about 2pm in his office at The King's School. It was the intention of Police to interview Hawkes and then Andrew Parry. Police had with them a video camera to record the interview. D/Sgt Munro explained that Police were investigating the alleged concealment of a serious indictable offence (to wit, the aggravated act of at REDACTED in April 2013). indecency by DFE upon CLC Hawkes was informed that Police believed that he was informed by EAF that made admissions to the offence in a meeting with Hawkes and Parry, which was never reported to Police. Hawkes was advised that it was the intention of Police to interview him electronically, and he was further advised that if he wished to do so he should seek legal advice prior to deciding whether or not to participate in that interview. Hawkes immediately became defensive, and stated that Andrew Parry consulted with the Hills LAC Police S/Cst Paterson in respect of that matter, and they were of the belief that this fulfilled their reporting obligations. Hawkes denied that he that DFE was informed by EAF had in fact masturbated and ejaculated, and stated he was of the belief that the original version (immitating masturbation and squirting condensed milk from a tube) was in fact what happened. He further stated that is his mind he had suspicion as to whether it was in fact a false version, however based on the evidence he believed the version provided was the truth. Based on the fact that Hawkes stated to Police that Dr Parry had consulted with Police, it was the view of D/Sgt Munro that this may be an immediate defence to the concealment of a serious indictable offence. As such, he was not interviewed electronically at that time.

.

Tim Hawkes then spoke to Police at length about lectures he provides to students about byullying etc. He also spoke about a number of books he has written on the topic of raising boys. He then left the office and returned with a book. He then opened the cover and wrote a note inside the cover of the book 'To Damien and Matt. Best wishes Tim Hawkes'. He later insisted providing this book to Police. It appears to have some relevance on the issues being investigated by Police. Tim Hawkes was told about the serious impact these matters have had on students, particularly that of CLC who has left the King's School.

.

Dr Parry was then spoken to briefly in his office. He was asked whether he had taken any notes during a meeting with <sup>EAF</sup> and Tim Hawkes. He didn't recall whether he had any notes from that meeting. Police then left the school.